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DATE: February 22, 2018

TO: Honorable Mitch O’Farrell, Chair 
Honorable David Ryu, Vice Chair 
Honorable Curren Price, Jr., Member 
Arts, Entertainment, Parks and River Committee

FROM: Enrique C. Zaldivar, Director and General Manage! 
LA Sanitation

SUBJECT: CF# 16-0639 - PROGRESS REPORT ON THE LOS ANGELES RIVER 
REVITALIZATION MASTER PLAN

On November 29, 2017, LA Sanitation (LASAN) reported on Council Motion# 16-0639 
(O’Farrell - Blumenfield - Martinez) on the LA River Water Quality Monitoring Program.

LASAN was instructed to return to this Committee with a revised draft LA River Water 
Quality Testing and Notification Protocol that reflects input from river stakeholders in a review 
of the effectuation of the draft protocol.

The attached draft protocol includes the following revisions:

1. A Closure Advisory will be issued when testing results exceed 576 MPN/100 mL 
(“Limited-REC-1”) at two or more of the sampling sites located in the recreation zone 
and accelerated monitoring will be initiated.

2. When sampling shows that less than two sampling sites in the recreation zone exceed 
576 MPN/100 mL (“Limited-REC-l”), the Closure Advisory will be rescinded.

If you have any questions, please call Dr. Mas Dojiri, Assistant Director at (213) 485-2210.
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